
 
 

 

 

Issue No 80 16th March 2018 

Dates for your Diary 
For meetings outside of school hours please use the West Garth Road pedestrian gate to access the site. 

All evening meetings start at 19.30 unless indicated 

Fri 16th March  

9.15 - 10.30 

Parent choir in the music 

room 
 Thurs 29th after 

drop off 

Parking review meeting 

Thomas Hall 

Tues 20th March 

16:00 – 18:00 

Class 6 – 9 subject teachers 

parents’ meetings  
 Thurs 29th March  End of term – all school 

finishes at 14:00, no 

afternoon care 

Thurs 22nd March 

19:00 – 21:00 

Class 6 – 9 subject teachers 

parents’ meetings 
 Thurs 29th March 

14.00 
Redwood cake stall 

Fri 23rd March     
09:00 -10:00 with 

Aegir Morgan 

Coffee and Questions focus 
on GCSE future provision but 

other questions welcome! 

 Mon 16th April Students return to school 

Sat 24th March 

10:00 – 12:00 

Early years talk - Rhythm, 

Repetition and Reverence.   
 Mon 7th May May Day Bank Holiday 

Sat 24/Sun 25th 

March 
Expedition Club weekend  Mon 28th May – Fri 

1st June 
Half Term 

World book day  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 
We had some amazing costumes on world book day unfortunately I couldn’t 

print more photos as the relevant consents on Arbor are still pending for many 

children. Please check and either decline or give consent I would love to be able 

to share more photos with you if possible! Katie Young, editor. 



Keeping our children safe on West Garth Road 
Thank you so much for all the enthusiasm for the parking rules in West Garth Road. From the perspective 

of the school the area directly outside of the school gate is much safer. Children have a clear place to 

cross the road with a good view of any traffic – I have seen no near misses on the road at all this week 

which is a first! It felt as though more parents were able to safely drop off and more children were 

walking into school on their own. We realise there may be some tweaks to make and things that we have 

missed. We will be sending out a feedback questionnaire next week so please let us know any concerns 

or ideas you have. There will be a meeting on Thurs 29th March to consider the feedback and all will be 

welcome to attend. Katie Young  

STEM day – our budding engineers  
On Wednesday morning Class 9 had a 

STEM (Science, Technology, 

Engineering & Mathematics) morning 

as part of British Science Week (9-

18th March). Their brief was to design 

play structures for the playground 

using colourful paper straws, rulers, 

protractors, scissors and sellotape. 

They had to work to scale and needed 

to design viable, safe, load-bearing 

structures.  

The teams worked with enthusiasm and almost limitless creativity to create 

some brilliant models! These will be shortlisted by Steve Forrest and Daniel 

Friedeberg and will then be built by the Class 9 engineers in the summer 

term as part of their Work Experience week with Steve. They will be using Kee Clamp 

(colourful galvanised steel poles and fixings, similar to scaffolding poles) to create the masterpieces! 

Keep your eyes peeled for them in the summer term! Daniel Friedeberg and Steve Forrest, upper 

school teachers 

Wanted: Casual Exam Invigilators, readers and scribes, Salary: £8.82 per hour 
We are now recruiting for exam invigilators, scribes and readers to support pupils in years 6, 10 and 11 
in SATs and GCSE exams.   
Job purpose:  
Invigilators: - responsible for supervising tests or exams for the duration of the scheduled time and 
returning all exam materials to the exams officer at the end of the allocated time. 
Scribes:- to assist pupils with writing answers in exams and SATS 
Readers:- to read questions and information to pupils in exams 
Examination Periods available for invigilation -  

 GCSEs and mocks May, June and November 

 KS2 SATs May 
Working Time 

 Morning Session – 8.30am to 11:30am – Afternoon Session – 1.30pm to 4.30pm 

 Full or half day sessions are offered 

 Minimum of 3 hours per day 
Visit www.steineracademyexeter.org.uk  for information and application pack 
If you have any questions about the post, please email recruitment@steineracademyexeter.org.uk  

Class 1M Cake Stall 
A huge thank you to all the parents, staff and students who visited the Class 1M cake stall on the last 
Friday before half term.  We had a lovely time meeting so many other parents and raised £95 towards a 
water filter for our class. And as ever, a big thank you to those who baked such delicious goodies. 

 

http://www.steineracademyexeter.org.uk/information/recruitment
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Invitation to the Norman Lockyer Observatory in Sidmouth. Sunday 25th March 
at 5pm 
To support the work of Class 7 in their astronomy main lesson, the Norman Lockyer Observatory has been 

booked for a 2 hr talk and tour on Sunday 25th March at 5pm. The Observatory is offering a short talk 

about the Earth, Moon, & Planets followed by a planetarium show and telescope tour. Class 7 children 

and their families have been invited, but as there are 60 places available Vicki (Class 7 teacher) would 

like to extend the invitation to all Steiner Academy Exeter families. The event is suitable for everyone. 

Wrap up warmly as open-air star and planet gazing is involved.  

Cost: £4/child £8/adult. Pay cash on entry to the observatory. 

Please email victoria.wren@steineracademyexeter.org.uk to book places. 

Lots of Sporting Moments to Celebrate! 

                                                         

Parent and child sessions 

Do you know someone with a young baby who would like to come 
and relax in this space? 

Spaces are available in Wednesday 2-3.30 Birth to Walking Group.  
Contact Tara on parentandchild@steineracademyexeter.org.uk more 
details and pricing information. 

 

Jorja has recently passed her Level 2 Spirit Award for 

Cheerleading. She is part of the intermediates team 

with Exeter Starlites who regularly perform displays 

and take part in Carnivals in Devon so keep an eye 

out and you may see her in action. 

Leo Heath in Class 2 has achieved his level 2 

award in swimming.  This is his first award and 

we can see how delighted he is that all his 

hard work has paid off as he moves up to level 

3.  Well done Leo! 

Mia Hawker has achieved her level 4 Gymnastics 
certificate and has been selected for Exeter Starlites 

Cheerleading team.  Well done Mia! 

Rebekah plays football with the U13 Crediton 

Youth girls team who recently visited St James 

Park to watch Exeter City and take part in the 

half time penalty shoot-out during which time 

Rebekah managed to score twice!! 



 

Enjoy Hosting this summer for the language school at SAE!  
 The summer language school at SAE will be 
soon in and a bunch of enthusiastic 
teenagers and young people are awaiting to 
attend their English courses in Exeter. Their 
experience is not just about learning 
English: it is about learning with joy -as we 
offer a variety of creative activities and 
enjoyable lessons (thanks to the fab 
teachers!)-; it is about living with a new 
family and within a school community 
where they are welcomed and feel at 
home.  
 
The joy of our visitors may be contagious! 
And spread through the fostering family 

too! Over 30% of last summer students will be back in 2018 and this a great price to SAE, to the teachers 
and to the host-families who all provided a safe, enjoyable environment for those lovely kids!  
 
We urgently need more host-families. If you have a good room and a good will to host one or two of our 
summer Visitors, please do let us know: it is a great fun, a good experience for your children too who 
will have for a while "new siblings", a good extra income and it is a bonus for SAE and the whole 
community.  
The dates are from Sat 7th July (first arrival) to Sunday 12th August (last departure): whether you are 

available for the whole period or just part of it, you will be more than welcome! New Host family 

Coordinator Jo Sambrook has done a wonderful job last summer as host-family coordinators but she is 

unfortunately to step down because of family circumstances. A deep thank you to Jo and many good 

wishes that her circumstances have changed for the best. I am pleased to announce that Bernardine 

Chelvan, parent in class 3 and kindergarten, will be the new host-family coordinator and i am very 

confident that she will be a great carer of hosts and students.  

If you are interested in hosting students this summer, please contact Bernardine or myself via phone or 

email or directly at school. Bernardine's contact details will follow soon. In the meanwhile here are 

mine: Valerio Mobile: 07595450213 Email: admin@aelproject.com. 

PA: the two weeks were one of the greatest experiences for our daughter. She is talking a lot about the 

very great time she had at the school and the big fun with her host-family. All of the teachers were so 

lovely!! It was a fantastic time for her. She is looking forward to come to Exeter again, next summer (if 

it's ok for you :-).)  

Message from a Governor  
Dear Alan As you’ll recall at a recent Governors Meeting you quite rightly threw down the challenge that 
we as a governing board are probably spending too much time in meetings and not enough in and around 
the school. You are quite right and justified to do so upon reflection, and that challenge caused me to 
come and spend the day at the school yesterday. This is just a short email to tell you of some of the 
many areas of excellence I experienced. 
  
As you know, I am the first to challenge myself when things aren’t up-to standard, however I am also the 
first also to speak when they are. 
  
Thank you so much for welcoming me into the school and giving me free rein to walk around, investigate 
and speak to pupils and staff. I found the whole thing invigorating and was extremely impressed by the 
standard of teaching, the thought, care and attention to detail put into the teaching lessons I observed, 
and the confidence, attitude and relationships between staff and pupils. I was very impressed. 
  
Some of the positive things I observed include; positive class environments that possessed stimulating 
and promoting suggestions; pupils being listened to, challenged and encouraged; quality lesson planning; 

mailto:admin@aelproject.com


good use of support staff; well behaved pupils actively engaged in the learning process; enthusiastic 
staff; politeness, respect and care in everyone; mutual respect, interest, and commitment from staff 
and pupils; adaptive teaching to meet the needs of individual pupils; target setting and stretch goals. 
And much more. 
  
I made an unannounced visit to see the school council who I observed to be an extraordinarily well 
formed team. Pupils were supportive and challenging of each other, putting their coaching, listening, 
and facilitation skills to excellent use to drive and improve. It was marvellous to learn of the support 
that they are given by staff and how their views, ideas and suggestions are acted on. 
  
You and your team should be really proud of what you are clearly achieving. These are well rounded, 
educated and considerate young people who will be able to enter the world ready to make a positive 
impact in it. Paul Edmunds, Governor 
 

Steiner Academy Hereford - 5th in the country in latest DfE Progress 8 League 
Table 
And some very encouraging news from one of our sister Steiner Academies 

For the second year running, Steiner Academy Hereford is one of the top five schools in the Department 

for Education’s Progress 8 league table, following the release of the Key Stage 4 school performance 

data for 2017. 

Stephen Holland, Principal of Steiner Academy Hereford, commented: “The ‘slow-burn’ approach brings 

many benefits; it enables our upper school students to be more self-directed, focused and able to think 

creatively and responsibly. And most importantly, they do not lose their love of learning.  

“Not only do our students do well in their GCSE examinations, but they continue to thrive as they 

progress into further education, training and employment. In common with the original intentions of 

Rudolf Steiner, our ambition is to have prepared our pupils well to live fulfilling, meaningful and 

responsible lives, and for them to be able to make a positive contribution to the world as they find it.”  

Progress 8 is one of two headline measures of school performance (along with Attainment 8) introduced 

by the DfE in 2015, which aims to capture the progress pupils make from the end of primary school to the 

end of secondary school, using KS2 SATs data as the baseline.  

The performance measures are designed to encourage schools to offer a broad and balanced curriculum 

with a focus on an academic core at KS4, and to reward schools for the teaching of all their pupils, 

measuring pupil progress and attainment across eight GCSE subjects (including vocational equivalents).  

The Progress 8 score is intended to give an indication of whether, as a group, pupils in a particular school 

make above or below average progress compared to similar pupils in other schools 

Coffee and GCSE Questions 
And on the subject of Progress 8 and GCSEs, Aegir Morgan, Vice 
Principal, will be hosting a coffee and questions with the focus on 
GCSE provision in the future on Friday 23rd March, 9.30 – 10.30 in 
Thomas Hall. Other questions are also welcome.  

Expedition club 
Having braved the January gale force winds and driving rain the Expedition Group ventured out for their 

February training walk with bright clear skies and sunshine. This is not to say it came without challenges! 

The ground was frozen, the wind was bitter and the route was challenging.  

The Ten Tors group have two further training weekends before they will be challenged to walk 35 miles   

(56 km) visiting Ten Tors with all the equipment required to sleep overnight on the moor. They have 

covered more than 18 km each day for the past two training walks, slowly increasing their rucksack 

weight and learning how to manage their energy, these weekends included overnights in bunkhouses.  



Next weekend we wish them well as they embark on their first overnight wild 

camp. The group have endured such wild weather this winter, they are 

working hard to form the essential team qualities necessary for the event and 

we can only hope for a calmer presence on the weather front to help them on 

their way. Frances Dathan. 

SAE Parents Pop-Up Choir 
Joyous sounds have been coming 

from the music room on a Friday 

morning recently, courtesy of our 

fledgling new Pop-Up Parent 

Choir!  We began our journey on 

the 19th of Jan with a wonderfully 

well attended session of 30 adults 

and one little one.  There was a 

gorgeous feeling of heartfulness, 

play and exploration in the room, 

as we began to learn songs 

together, and bond as a group.  We 

started with a gospel tune 'Come 

Along My Friend Come Along', and a David Bowie mashup, and last session on the 16th February, we sang 

through those tunes, and added a Tanzanian song (taught by Claire Johnstone, with drum 

accompaniment from Paul - thank you both), and another mashup to our repertoire - an 80's classic 'I 

Wanna Know What Love Is'!  At the end of this session, inspiration took us, and we went out to see where 

we could share our joyful sounds, and we found ourselves outside Thomas Hall, just at the opportune 

moment when a group of potential teachers were on a tour - so perfect timing there then! 

If you haven't made it along yet, please feel free to come 
along on this next session.  All are welcome, and there is 
no expectation to read music - the songs are all taught by 
ear, or even to have sung before.  We will continue into 
the summer term with a group that can make most of the 
rehearsals (obviously totally understandable that you will 
miss one occasionally), as the plan is to work on some 
songs to share with the school community at the end of 
the year.  I also provide the parts so people can listen 
back in between times. Fran Andre SAE Parents Pop-Up 
Choir Leader,  

 

Community News, Events and Advertising 
Disclaimer: Placement of advertisements does not imply endorsement by SAE of the products or services offered. 

Isabel’s skydive 
Hello. My name is Isabel Clarkson and I am 16 years old and a student in Class 10. Sadly, last year my grandma 

passed away from dementia. Dementia is a progressive disease that becomes more deleterious over time. 

As I am very passionate about stopping the perils of this horrible disease, on April the 2nd this year I am doing a 

15,000ft skydive in memory of my grandma and to raise money to help support people with dementia. I spent 9 

years of my life watching the disease slowly eradicate any trace of who my grandma was. I don‘t think I’ll ever be 

able to fully comprehend how an illness can completely erase and replace who someone is and how they behave. 

Whilst she was ill she lived at Hembury Fort House where she was extremely well looked after and I can’t thank 
Caroline, Matt and their wonderful team of staff enough for everything they did for her. It became her home and I 
am beyond happy that she was able to die there surrounded by people who loved her; in a place she felt safe. 



I would really appreciate it if you could donate anything, no matter how small, to such a great cause. The money 
raised will be split equally between Hembury Fort House and the Alzheimer’s society. 

If you feel able to donate please access the just giving link: https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/isabel-
clarkson Thank you, Isabel 

For Sale £40 - A working, treadle driven, Frister and Rossmann Model E sewing machine in a 

cabinet. Serial number 3717580, which dates it 

somewhere between 1927 and 1928. It was manufactured in 

Germany, imported by O. Quitmann, 18 City Road, Finsbury 

Square, London. The cabinet is 32 inches high and 18 inches 

deep by 24½ inches wide when closed, opening to 18 by 49 

inches as shown in the photo. The lid hinges over and rests 

on the open door to make a large sewing table. The 

machine has a vibrating shuttle rather than a bobbin.  I 

have always used an old instruction pamphlet from one of 

my hand powered sewing machines to work out how to refill 

and replace the shuttle and how to set up the thread, but 

there are copies of Frister and Rossmann instruction 

manuals on the web. It has been standing, unused, in our 

bedroom for some years now, and needs to be loved and 

used! If interested, please contact Claire on jollysquash@mypostoffice.co.uk  

Weekly Eurythmy classes (for Adults) 
- A time to reconnect -  

 
Being more connected today with laptops, tablets, smart phones and watches brings us into near constant activity. 
Often doing of many things at once, wherever we go, throughout our day. This convenience also brings a great 
reduction in time really connecting to any one thing deeply, to the essence of things. 

You are invited to a time to truly reconnect and breath.  
 
Eurythmy is an immersion in movement, music and poetry. Classes (during school term times) on Thursdays from 
16:15 - 17:15 at the Steiner Academy Exeter. Entrance free (donations are welcome). Please contact Nicholas if you 
wish to attend. nicholas.white@steineracademyexeter.org.uk 
 

Reflexology and Healing in Exeter - Powerful, 

Calming, touch and healing with Clare Viner, MAR, fully 

insured. Find me on fb, www.feetheartreflexology.co.uk  

YURT FOR SALE 18ft with roof insulation, windows and 

floor. Polycotton canvas, 2 years old. Lovely living space. 

Handmade from British Ash with Oak door. Phone: 

07914805970 - £3,800  

 

Summer School Creative Camp for international & English 

students at South Devon Steiner School: The idea of the 1-week 

practical camp which finishes and completes the student’s language experience 

simply follows the slogan: Don't just learn English - live it! We want to enable the 

students to entirely step out of school routine and immerse themselves in the 

reality of the spoken language. We would like to invite English mother tongue 

speakers, students from our school, other Steiner schools or non-Steiner students 

to join our Summer School Creative Camp 2018. English native speakers can 

choose to join a 1-week Drama or Craft Workshop. International students also 

have the opportunity to choose an English language learning course. The groups 

will be camping on our large school grounds supervised by adults, teachers and 

activity leaders. There will be afternoon activities and trips each day which all 

https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/isabel-clarkson
https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/isabel-clarkson
mailto:jollysquash@mypostoffice.co.uk
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students will join collectively (all groups). The days will end around campfires, telling stories, making music and 

having fun. 

3 bed house for sale in 
Buckfastleigh, with large garden, 

garage and green house. For details 
please contact, Katrina on 01364 643117 
or 07518170727 - Also looking for a 
similar house to buy in Exeter or 
surrounding area. 
 

Weleda Advisor Kayleigh Diggle 

Elmwood mummy. Offering advice and 

offers from the natural skin and 

healthcare range Weleda. Also founded 

by Rudolf Steiner, 1921. Follow me on fb 

@wellbeing.advisor.kayleighdiggle.devon or contact me on 07956714214. Samples available at Kindy. 

To advertise in this space please contact Dan 

Nagy; accountpayable@steineracademyexeter.org.uk   

Our prices are:  

 £15 per term (approx. 6 newsletters)  

 £8.00 per half term (approx. 3)  

 1 off event per newsletter £3  

If it is free event that would benefit the school 

community we will advertise it for free. Please pay 

in advance. The best format for an ad is jpeg and/or 

words. Katie Young, Editor. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

HEARTSONG  

SONGS OF PEACE, FREEDOM AND JOY  

Including Gospel, Harmonic Temple , Contemporary, Taize 
WITH ALISON WHITTALL  

JAN 28TH    FEB 25TH     MARCH 25TH  2018  

LAST SUNDAY IN THE MONTH  

7pm ï 9.30pm 

Friends Meeting House, Wynard, Magdalen St EX24HU 
Harmonies taught by ear, no experience necessary  www.alising.co.uk  

Cost £10 (£7 conc) alising@btopenworld.com 

http://www.alising.co.uk/
mailto:alising@btopenworld.com

